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SACXS Presidentõs Message 

Howdy fellow enthusiasts.  How are your plants doing in this summer heat?  I 
see flower beds across town drying up, and lawns turning brown.  Even with 

all the rains earlier this year, our regular brutal August weather is upon us.  

For those of us with gardens of cacti and succulents, the weather is not a big 
issue.  Our favorite plants are thriving.  Eva and I love the daily      flowers on 

our cacti.  There is something in bloom every day. 

This month there are important issues to discuss and vote on so we will        
precede our program with a business meeting.  Itõs very important for as many 

of you to attend as possible. 

This months cactus club program is "Movies & Pizza Night".  After our business meeting, fresh 
pizza is being delivered for all of us to enjoy.  We will view a "movie" with a large variety of 
local cactus gardens with succulent plants in landscapes in and around San Antonio.  I hope 

we can all get ideas and inspiration from each others landscapes. 

 

Presidentõs Message continued on Page 2 
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SACXS Presidentõs Message contõd 

 

The business meeting includes our election of officers, and a by-laws change.  We 
need a big member turn out for these votes.  Your board of directors is enticing this 

big attendance with pizza for all.  

Let me share an update of our board work.  Last year we got all of our financials in  

order.  We hired an outside CPA to audit the three SACXS bank accounts; business 

checking, savings, and the show account.  We are also up to date with the IRS filings. 

We tried to update our treasurer and current boards members on our bank accounts 

but could not because our 1978 "articles of incorporation" could not be located.  The 
CPA was able to get a copy of the original from the feds.  Then we discovered that the 

address on the original filing was to an unknown address.  Must have been an old 
board member, and we could not figure out who that was.  With the new copy of the 

original articles of incorporation we were able to put current officers on our bank     

accounts.  

That got us looking at our by -laws.  They were also from 1978, with many changes 
over the years.  Some of these changes to the by-laws conflicted with other older 

parts.  The board tried to correct all of the improper wordings, but found it not        

possible to do without outside guidance.  We hired an attorney well versed in            
organizational law.  It was decided to have new by -laws written.  We took the old by -

laws and included into the new by -laws all of the aspects relevant to 2015.  That is 

where we are today.   

Please attend this important meeting and vote on the slate of officers  and our new by

-laws and rules.     

You can find  the  new  proposed by-laws and  rules for your         

review starting on  page  11.  
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SACXS August 19, 2015 Program  

 
Business Meeting:  

 Election of Officers and  By - laws Change  

Program:  Pizza and a òMovieó 

This month we elect our slate of officers for the coming year and vote on changes to 

our  by-laws.  After the business meeting, there will be fresh, hot pizza  followed by a 

òmovieó (slide show) of cacti and succulents in  landscapes in our area.  Something 

new to inspire us. 

 

Most of the current  Board have agreed to continue  serving for another year.  Here is 

the proposed  slate as it stands . 

President        Marty Ruona  

First Vice-President     Joseph (Joey) Gutierrez 

Second  Vice-President  Grace Fry  

Third Vice-President  Claude Townsend 

Recording Secretary  Lorraine Pia  

Publicity Secretary  Alice Knight 

Treasurer    Don Clark 

Directors:    Barbara Schulze 

     Bill Fry 

     Linda Draper 

 

Friends, this is important for your club  as we go into the future.  

Plan to attend, vote, enjoy pizza and a òmovieó. 

This program is free and open to the public.   

6:30 Pmñ9:00pm  

San Antonio Garden Center 

 3310 N New Braunfels Ave. 
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Auction Plant Assignments :  

Jeff & Catharine Vexler   catharinewhittenburg@yahoo.com  

Floyd Waller    floydwaller@yahoo.com 

Tess Weaver    Tessw@satx.rr.com 

Gerald & Sidney Yarbrough  gyarbrough1@satx.rr.com 

Manny  Zamora    mzamoraiii@gmail.com 

 

Note:  Typically members donate  a plant or plants worth at least $5.  If unable to 

bring a plant to the meeting, please consider making a $5  cash donation.                

Our  auction  proceeds  go toward  covering the building rental for our meetings.  

RAFFLES 

Each meeting we sell raffle tickets on plants, seeds, cuttings etc. that our 

members bring in and donate.  Itõs fun to add to your collection this way 

at a low cost and help support your club.  Please bring something to 

share! 

 

 

 

 

 

At our last couple of meetings you have all 

been so generous bringing raffle plants that 

everyone has gone home with something 

and it has been so much fun.  Please keep 

up the good work.  Here is just a small part 

of what was at last monthõs meeting. 

 

 



SACXS FACTS  Vol. 27, #8 Page 5 

July Program Highlights  

In July Jeff Pavlat, VP of Education, Austin Cactus and Succulent Society  recounted  

some of his travels in South Africa and discussed  òSucculents of Mpumalanga and 

KwaZulu-Natal, South Africaó .  His slides of Aloes and other succulents in habitat and 

cultivation were amazing to see. 

We also welcomed winners of our Texas Folklife Festival coloring contest.  Each child 

claimed a plant as their prize.  The grand prize winner, Orchid  Skye was awarded a 

plant in a pot handmade by Alice Knight.  

In a short business meeting Marty read the proposed slate of officers and invited   

nominations from the floor.  There were none.    He also briefly discussed  the upcom-

ing vote on our by -laws change at this monthõs meeting and encouraged all to attend.   

Here are some pictures from the meeting. 

 

 

 



SACXS FACTS  Vol. 27, #8 Page 6 

Fall Field Trip to the 4M Ranch is Coming!  

MAKE YOUR RESERVATION NOW. 

OCTOBER 16-17-18 2015 

As usual, the trip is for 3 days, 2 nights in the bunkhouse including 5 meals.  

Cost will be $120.00 per person with a 50% deposit upon reservations.    

Refundable up until the week before.  

Thing to do : Hiking, Cactus hunting, rock, interesting wood , Photography. 

Star watching. Pistol range, Fishing C/R.   Meals :  one steak dinner cooked 

over mesquite wood. One evening meal to be decided. Full breakfasts:  

eggs , bacon, etc. and lunch.  If you have special dietary needs let the 

Ranch know though Claude so they can determine if they can meet them.  

We have 11 Rooms for couples. 3 Rooms 4 guests each. A total of 34 Guest  

rooms include linens and towels. TV , Wi-Fi In Club house. Limited cell 

phone coverage. 

Send a check  payable to 4 M Ranch to Claude H. Townsend 5102 Village 

Green San Antonio TX. 78218 as soon as possible.  Spaces will fill soon for 

this hunt. Map & rules will be sent with receipt of deposit.  

For more info contact me at. Claude H Townsend 

210-655-8959 ctownsend@satx.rr.com  

mailto:ctownsend@satx.rr.com
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Floral Design Classes in September  

at the  

Garden Center  

2015 FALL FLORAL DESIGN SCHOOL   
 
 

Fall Classes will focus on Ikebana Floral Arranging. The first class will be an                  
introduction to Culture and Tradition of Ikebana.  

   

   
FIRST CLASS - Tuesday, September 8, 12noon - 3pm  

Introduction to Japanese Floral Arranging with Old School Ikebana Arranging  
Alisan Clarke ð Austin, Texas  

Certified Ikebana Instructor  
   

SECOND CLASS - Tuesday, September 15, 12noon - 3pm  
Eastern Flare for a Western Home  

Brian Dalton ð Dallas, Texas  

Certified Ikebana Instructor  
   

THIRD CLASS - Tuesday, September 22, 12noon - 3pm  
At Home with Ikebana  

Alisan Clarke ð Austin, Texas  
Certified Ikebana Instructor  

   

$75 tuition for all three classes includes fresh flowers and greenery.   
Bring your own kenzan (metal frog).  

Kenzans will be available for purchase at the beginning of each class.  
   

All classes are held at the San Antonio Garden Center. Enrollment is limited.  
Register by September 1, 2015.  

Registration forms available at 3310 N. New Braunfels Avenue or  

www.sanantoniogardencenter.org . (210) 824-9981  
 Make checks payable to San Antonio Garden Center.  

Tuition for missed classes cannot be refunded.  

http://www.sanantoniogardencenter.org/
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Youõre ALL Invited! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 29, there will be a get together at Jack and Alice Knight's home in                 

San Antonio.  It's Jack's 75th  birthday.  There will be food, live music, plants for 

sale,  Bottled water will be on hand.  Any food contributions appreciated, but not     

expected.  No gifts.  75 years of good living is gift enough.   

 

The address is 307 Byrnes Dr. S.A. This is off Austin Hwy,  a side street off  Van-

Diver .  The festivities will get under way  noonish .  RSVPs appreciated.  Call Alice at 

210-454-4232 


